
  The Central Iowa Camera 
Club exists to promote the 
understanding and practice 
of photography in Central 
Iowa.  Membership is open 
to persons without regard to 
their photographic 
knowledge, experience, sex, 
age, race, or creed. 

  Meetings are held at Fisher 
Community Center at 7:00 
p.m., the first Thursday of 
the month - September 
through June.  Programs 
are planned to be of interest 
to beginning through ad-
vanced photographers and 
to those who enjoy viewing 
the photographic art. 
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A very Special Greeting to all CICC members! 
 
Thanks! Itôs great seeing your enthusiasm in photography! Last weekôs Tombstones & 
Monuments contest reflected some really good creativity. Also thanks on your patience with 
the scorekeeping, a few blips-in-the-road to work out. It will be an agenda item. And thank 
you to the scorekeepers/judges. Thanks Beth & Scott for managing the prints & digitals. I 
have to wonder how the really large clubs throughout the state have refined this. 
We had two young ladies form Clark Colbyôs Camera Corp join us which was exciting! I 
sent a thank you to Clark and also a short summary of a few upcoming highlights. Hope we 
see further participation. 
 
Thanks to Ed 
 Siems & Teresa Vokoun for hosting the annual Fall Picnic at their acreage. Lots of beauti-
ful photo ops out there. 
 
Dates to Remember: Coming soon, Oct. 18th, the first of three workshops. 6:30 @ Fisher 
Community Center. 1.) Nikon, 2.)Canon, 3.)Lightroom Basics presented by Scott Olson, 4.)
Critiques, find out why your photo scored what it did. Stations will remain open, dependent 
on interest. You can come in at any time and visit the stations you have questions on and 
leave at any time. Bring your cameras and photos to critique. This workshop is to try and 
bring your photography up a level. There is so much more our cameras can do and so much 
more we can do. I recently read that light is to a photographer as flour is to a baker. I just 
got back from Estes, did three hikes to view two waterfalls and two cascades, full sun, no 
clouds made for NO pictures! Canôt photograph waterfalls on a sunny day, need an over-
cast day and very early or late in day. Thereôs your tip for waterfall photography. So come 
Oct. 18th for many more tips! 
 
Our next meeting Nov. 1st, speaker Larry Mendenhall, Quiet Places Photography on land-

scapes and a little bit more. Can see his work at htts://larrymendenhallzenfolio.com really 

nice collections and does a wonderful job. . A former newspaper photographer and edi-

tor, Larry Mendenhall began concentrating on landscape photography in the late 

'90's..ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ to see some Iowa sites presented in ways that stand out from the 

crowd. I see tremendous potentials in our CICC group and we should all have a goal this 

year to bump our work up a level. I think Larry will offer you something useful. 

 

Holiday Party Dec. 8th 6:30p.m. Binford House 110N. 2nd Ave. Marshalltown. 

https://larrymendenhall.zenfolio.com/
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March 7th speaker will be Justin Rogers! A suggestion from Jim Svec was received last spring, 

so finally was able to get a commitment from this very busy man. To get a little flavor of his 

work you can go on htts://rogersphotography.com. And again you will walk away inspired! 

Future Contests: Dec.6th Anything Goes, Feb. 7th Movement & Action, April 4th Water (what 
a year for this!) & May 2nd Capturing Changes Over Time (not a competing contest), last con-
test June 6th Gardens. 
Next Board Meeting: On Nov 8th @7:00 p.m. 
New Gadget: ñClear Dark Skyò website, you can Google this. Helps you know where your 
clouds are and overcast sky. Extremely important with Waterfalls & flowers.  As with all new 
tools you will need to play around a bit with it. It is in graph from and you can click on the 
hour you want info for. 
Have a great week and donôt forget your camera as you head out the door!!    
~le~ 

Camera club members are encouraged to link up to the Central Iowa Camera Club Facebook page 
 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/147202448642008/   
 
Post some recent pictures of yours, keep updated on what's going on with club members  
and what's going on within the Club 
 

https://rogersphotography.com/
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 Featured Photographer  
October - November 2018  

 
*ÏÅ ,ÕÄÌÅÙ  
 
Marshalltown, Iowa 
  
Joe Ludley has had a lifelong interest in trains. He likes to ride them, he likes to see them in action, he 
likes to build models and create displays of them, and he likes to take photographs of them. He regular-
ly shares his photos with other train enthusiasts at regional and National Model Railroad Association 
events, where several of his photographs have received recognition and awards.  
Joeôs interest in trains began when he was growing up on a farm near Manchester, Iowa. He remembers 
being fascinated by the smoke from the steam engines he saw each time his family crossed the Illinois 
Central Railroad tracks on their way into town. When Joe was a teenager, he got to ride those trains on 
trips to Chicago with his cousin Steve. The two of them would take the Land of Corn train, which went 
through Manchester on its way to and from Chicago each day, into Chicago on their own. Once theyôd 
arrived in Chicago, they boarded the ñElò (Elevated Train) and rode to the Museum of Science and In-
dustry, where theyôd spend the afternoon, and then meet up with Steveôs dad in time for dinner that 
evening. 
  
Joe started collecting model trains when he was approximately 8 to 10 years old, setting them up on a 
plywood board with track on it. When asked how many model trains he has today, his answer was 
ñMany!ò As an active member of the Iowa Central Railroad club, he helps set up a display at the Iowa 
Veterans Home for Christmas every year and at the Marshalltown Public Library each December.  
Joe says his interest in photography has its roots in seeing black and white pictures of family members 
from the 1930s displayed in his home, and in watching family members take slide pictures as the family 
grew. Now he enjoys taking his own photos while traveling on vacation trips, or while attending train 
shows or open houses. ñWe like to take vacations that incorporate a train ride,ò he says. ñAbout eight 
years ago we spent the month of July riding trains in Europe.ò He and his wife Shala celebrated their 
50th wedding anniversary by taking their children and grandchildren to Colorado to ride the train 
from Durango to Silverton. ñMy pictures are to remember an event or trip,ò he commented.  
Joeôs choice of cameras has evolved from using a Pentax super ME ñwith many lenses and a big camera 
bag,ò to a Nikon 8700 and a 6200. His wife Shala was usually the person who carried ñthe velvet bagò 
containing battery chargers and extra memory cards. Now he primarily uses an Apple 8 i-phone, 
ñwhich has been a great convenience as it means only one item to carry,ò he observed. With regard to 
editing, Joe prefers to use Picture Manager in MS Office because ñitôs easier to use and can do most of 
the editing I want.ò 
  
During his career, Joe worked for International Harvester, Brenton Banks, farmed, and sold real estate. 
He has been a member of the Central Iowa Camera Club for fifteen years, and appreciates the educa-

tional tips shared in club programs and viewing the photos entered in club contests. 
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Date:   OCTOBER  4   2018     

Contest title: Tombstones and Monuments   

      

 Category Level Score Award Title 

Name Color print     

Jim Davis  Adv. 40 1st Survivors 

Linda Eastman  Adv. 36 2nd The 16th! 

Jim Davis  Adv. 35 3rd Heroes at Rest - Omaha Beach 

Linda Eastman  Adv. 35 HM Ablaze! 

David Giese  Adv. 35 HM Queen Victoria Memorial: Windsor UK 

Joe Ludley  Int. 32 1st A Leader with Challenges 

Beth Murtha  Int. 32 2nd Patriot 

Beth Murtha  Int. 31 3rd Irish Cemetery 

Vicky Otto  Nov. 32 1st Civil War Monument Gilman Cemetery 

      

Name B/W print     

David Giese  Adv. 31 1st FDR in Wheelchair Roosevelt Memorial 

David Giese  Adv. 31 2nd St. John's Memorial 

Linda Eastman  Adv. 29 3rd Magnolia Cemetery 

Amy Snyder  Int. 33 1st He Has Risen 

Brent Reschly  Int. 33 3rd Winter Memories 

Vicky Otto  Nov. 29 1st Remember our veterans IVH 

      

Name Digital slide color     

Scott Olson  Adv. 34 1st Crazy Horse Close-up 

Bill Williamson  Adv. 34 2nd Mt. Rushmore 

Linda Eastman  Adv. 32 3rd In Silent Slumber 

Amy Snyder  Int. 42 1st Tears of Joy 

Dorothea Jurgenson  Int. 36 2nd Father of our Country 

Brent Reschly  Int. 33 3rd Winter Memories 

Amy Snyder  Int. 33 HM Bishop's Gravesite 

Dianna Mick  Nov. 32 1st Cold War Silent Hero 

Oliver Spellman  Nov. 32 2nd Grackle on Headstone 

Dianna Mick  Nov. 28 3rd Popeye 

      

Name Digital slide B/W     

Scott Olson  Adv. 36 1st Crazy Horse Emerging 

Scott Olson  Adv. 32 2nd Rushmore Thru A Tunnel 

Linda Eastman  Adv. 30 3rd 1885 

Mary Giese  Int. 32 1st A Hero 

Dianna Mick  Nov. 30 1st In Loving Memory 

Dianna Mick  Nov. 28 2nd A Family Tree 
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Annual Best of N4C Contest Winners N4C Convention: 

Winners of the annual "Best of N4C" contest and were picked from the winners  
of the monthly contests of the 2017-2018 season in each contest category. 

Bill 

Nikon Williamson 



Fall Picnic  
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